

# The Corporation of The Cown of Amherstburg

June 25, 2020

Theresa Marentette, RN, MSc Chief Executive Officer, Chief Nursing Officer Windsor Essex County Health Unit 1005 Ouellette Avenue Windsor, ON N9A-4J8 tmarentette@wechu.org VIA EMAIL

# Re: Spread of COVID-19 in our Farm Worker Population

Dear Ms. Marentette,

At its meeting of June 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2020, Council passed the following resolution for your consideration:

"That Administration BE DIRECTED to send correspondence in support of the Town of Essex's resolution regarding their request for urgent and emergency action to be taken by all levels of government to support all local farm workers, including migrant workers, as it relates to the COVID-19 pandemic, with the exception of the portion of the resolution relating to mandatory testing."

Enclosed is a copy of the Town of Essex resolution for convenience and reference purposes.

Regards,

Tammy Fowkes

Deputy Clerk, Town of Amherstburg

(519) 736-0012 ext. 2216

tfowkes@amherstburg.ca

C.C.

Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario Legislative Building, Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Email: premier@ontario.ca

Honourable Minister Christine Elliott Ministry of Health and Long Term Care 5775 Yonge Street – 16th Floor Toronto, ON M7A 2E5

Email: christine.elliott@pc.ola.org

Honourable Minister Ernie Hardeman Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs 1 Stone Road West

Guelph, ON N1G 4Y2

Email: Minister.omafra@ontario.ca

Honourable Minister Monte McNaughton Ontario Ministry of Labour 400 University Avenue, 14th Floor Toronto, ON M7A 1T7

Email: monte.mcnaughtonco@pc.ola.org

Valerie Critchley, City Clerk - City of Windsor

Email: <a href="mailto:clerks@citywindsor.ca">clerks@citywindsor.ca</a>

Robert Auger, Town Solicitor, Legal and Legislative Services/Clerk - Town of Essex

Email: rauger@essex.ca

Brianna Coughlin, Manager of Legislative Services - Town of Lakeshore

Email: bcoughlin@lakeshore.ca

Jennifer Astrologo, Director of Corporate Services/Clerk - Town of Kingsville

Email: jastrologo@kingsville.ca

Agatha Robertson, Director of Council Services/Clerk - Town of LaSalle

Email: arobertson@lasalle.ca

Kristen Newman, Director of Legislative and Legal Services/Clerk - Town of Lakeshore

Email: knewman@lakeshore.ca

Brenda Percy, Municipal Clerk/Manager of Legislative Services - Municipality of Learnington

Email: bpercy@leamington.ca

Laura Moy, Director of Corporate Services/Clerk - Town of Tecumseh

Email: <a href="mailto:lmoy@tecumseh.ca">lmoy@tecumseh.ca</a>

Mary Birch, Director of Council and Community Services/Clerk -County of Essex

Email: mbirch@countyofessex.ca



June 17, 2020

Theresa Marentette, RN, MSc Chief Executive Officer, Chief Nursing Officer Windsor Essex County Health Unit 1005 Ouellette Avenue Windsor, ON N9A 4J8 By Fax to: 519-258-6003 And by email to: tmarentette@wechu.org

## **URGENT CALL TO ACTION**

# **RE: Spread of COVID-19 in our Farm Worker Population**

Dear Ms. Marentette,

At its regular council meeting of June 15, 2020 Essex Town Council passed the following resolution for your consideration:

Moved By Councillor Verbeek Seconded By Councillor Bondy

**(R20-06-209) That** the Town of Essex Council requests urgent and emergency action to be taken by all levels of government in order to support all local farm workers, including migrant workers, as it relates to the COVID-19 pandemic;

**That** the Windsor-Essex County Health Unit, Ontario Ministry of Labour, Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care and the Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs come together immediately to stop the spread of COVID-19 in our farm worker population. The health and welfare of farm workers is vital to our community and to the opening up our local economy. Farm gate delivered mandatory testing including a plan of care for COVID positive workers as well as comprehensive tracking and tracking is required to act in a proactive not reactive manner; and



**That** the Town of Essex Council write to the Windsor-Essex County Health Unit to express our urgent call to action and request for support from all other Essex County municipalities.

## **Carried**

I trust you will find this satisfactory, but should you have any questions regarding this matter please feel free to contact the undersigned.

Yours truly,

Robert W. Auger, L.L.B.

Town Solicitor, Legal and Legislative Services/Clerk

Ext. 1132

Email: rauger@essex.ca

### RWA/sab

c.c. Honourable Doug Ford
Premier of Ontario
Legislative Building, Queen' s Park
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1
Email: premier@ontario.ca

Honourable Minister Christine Elliott Ministry of Health and Long Term Care 5775 Yonge Street – 16<sup>th</sup> Floor Toronto, ON M7A 2E5 Email: christine.elliott@pc.ola.org

Honourable Minister Ernie Hardeman Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs 1 Stone Road West Guelph, ON N1G 4Y2 Email: Minister.omafra@ontario.ca



Honourable Minister Monte McNaughton Ontario Ministry of Labour 400 University Avenue, 14<sup>th</sup> Floor Toronto, ON M7A 1T7

Email: monte.mcnaughtonco@pc.ola.org

Paula Parker, Municipal Clerk/Risk Manager Town of Amherstburg Email: pparker@amherstburg.ca

Valerie Critchley, City Clerk City of Windsor Email: clerks@citywindsor.ca

Jennifer Astrologo, Director of Corporate Services/Clerk Town of Kingsville Email: jastrologo@kingsville.ca

Agatha Robertson, Director of Council Services/Clerk Town of LaSalle Email: arobertson@lasalle.ca

Kristen Newman, Director of Legislative and Legal Services/Clerk Town of Lakeshore Email: knewman@lakeshore.ca

Brenda Percy, Municipal Clerk/Manager of Legislative Services Municipality of Leamington Email: bpercy@leamington.ca

Laura Moy, Director of Corporate Services/Clerk Town of Tecumseh Email: Imoy@tecumseh.ca

Mary Birch, Director of Council and Community Services/Clerk County of Essex

Email: mbirch@countyofessex.ca